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The project area is located in Region 2, within the Breton 
Sound Basin portion of Plaquemines Parish.  The project 
is specifically located south of the Caernarvon Freshwater 
Diversion Structure and west of the town of Delacroix, 
southeast of New Orleans.

Aerial photo taken looking south at the southern shoreline of Lake Lery with Grand 
Lake in the background

This project received Phase II funding in January 2012.  
Construction began in the spring of 2015 and is expected to 
be complete in the summer of 2018.  All marsh creation is 
complete.  Earthwork and vegetative plantings associated 
with the lake rim embankments are complete.  There are 
ongoing discussions regarding erosion concerns along lake 
rim embankments.

The lake side shoreline will have a 4:1 sideslope which will 
be planted with smooth cordgrass and bullwhip.  Marsh 
created along the shoreline will amount to 43 acres, for a 
project total of 688 acres of created/restored marsh. 

According to USGS-land loss analysis, much of the southern 
and western shorelines of Lake Lery and the surrounding 
wetlands were heavily damaged in 2005 by Hurricane 
Katrina.  In the years following this storm, wind induced 
waves within the lake have begun to cause further damage to 
the lake’s shorelines.  Currently the shorelines have become 
so damaged that the interior emergent marshes that are still 
intact are being exposed to the damaging waves.  This has 
caused an increased loss of emergent marsh habitat.  Even 
with the benefits of the Caernarvon Diversion Structure, 
without some type of restoration in this area, these marshes 
may not be able to fully recover.

This is a marsh creation and shoreline restoration project.  
The marsh creation aspect of the project will have a 
hydraulic dredge extract material from the Lake Lery water 
bottom and pump that material into contained marsh creation 
cells located south and west of the southern and western 
Lake Lery shorelines.  This will create and/or nourish 
approximately 642 acres of intertidal intermediate marsh. 
The shoreline restoration component of the project will 
have a barge-mounted dragline excavating material from 
the bottom of Lake Lery and placing that material along the 
southern and western shorelines.  This restored shoreline 
will have a 50 foot crown width and be built to a height 
considered high intertidal marsh.  
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